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Hello, Senator Curry, Representative Gere, and members of the Housing and 
Economic Development Committee. My name is Nick Kjeldgaard, and I live in 
Yarmouth. I offer my written testimony today representing Avesta Housing.
I am here today to testify in support of LD 1287, a bill that will promote housing and 
workforce stability. This bill is important to me and my community because it 
provides critical funding for Maine's most vulnerable populations. I have worked in 
affordable housing for over ten years, helping to support residents thrive in our 
housing. Finding financial support for residents who fall behind on their rent has 
always been one of our biggest challenges. For our applicants, finding enough money 
for the security deposit is often a major barrier to securing safe and reliable housing.
Maine is facing a severe labor shortage, which is largely driven by the state’s housing 
crisis. While we work to address the housing shortage through long-term initiatives, 
we must act NOW to prevent more homelessness and provide stability for Maine 
families and employers.
According to the Maine Development Foundation, during the height of the 
COVID-19 pandemic in 2020, Maine’s labor force shrank by about 26,000 people. 
While it has slowly rebounded to near pre-pandemic levels, long-term trends suggest 
a troubling outlook for the state’s workforce.
A skilled labor force is critical for a strong economy. As baby boomers retire, the 
number of working-age Mainers continues to decline. Additionally, many young 
people are delaying entering the workforce to pursue education and training, further 
contributing to a shrinking labor pool—trends that predate the pandemic.
To counter these trends, Maine needs to attract more working-age individuals from 
other states and countries, retain young people born here, and support more Mainers 
in participating in the workforce.
By supporting LD 1287, we will achieve the following:
Stable Housing: Mainers will have access to affordable housing, which allows 
families to plan for their futures and remain in their communities.
Workforce Retention and Growth: Employers will be better equipped to retain and 
attract dependable workers to fill labor gaps in every sector.
By passing LD 1287 and establishing the Housing Stability Support Program and 
Housing Stability Fund, we can ensure that families remain stably housed and 
continue contributing to their communities, fostering a stronger economy for Maine.
Mainers have a long history of supporting one another in times of need. LD 1287 
strengthens communities by reducing and preventing homelessness for ALL, ensuring
everyone has a stable foundation.
Maine’s economy can only grow if we grow our population and workforce. The state 
government must help vulnerable members of our community meet their basic 
needs—such as housing and employment—so they can contribute to the economy. By
investing in housing stability now, we can save the state money in the long run and set
ourselves up for future success.
I urge you to vote in favor of LD 1287 and support the well-being of Maine residents. 
Please help provide stable housing and workforce development for all Mainers.
Thank you!


